

P.O. Box 691, West Jordan, UT 84084

Spring 2022

Club Meeting Location
SONS OF UTAH PIONEERS
3301 E LOUISE ST (2920 S.)
First and third Thursday of each month
7:00 pm until 8:45 pm

Club Officers

President: Steve Baldridge Vice-President: Craig Edwards Secretary/Treasurer: Linda Snyder Board Members: Vladimir Makarov, Steve McLaughlin, Howard Reed and

Jerry Pitstick

Newsletter Editor: Ewald Kuefner

Next Stamp Show

Sons of Utah Pioneers Building 3301 E Louise St. (2920 So.)

Date: MAY 20 & 21, 2022 Friday 10 am to 6 pm Saturday 10 am to 4 pm

INSIDE THIS ISSUE

- 1 The President's Corner Steve Baldridge
- 2 Saying Farewell to Linda Snyder, our loyal Secretary and Treasurer 1940-2022
- How did Queen Elizabeth II become a major stamp collector in the world
- Interesting Postage Stamps
 Flowers depicted in stamps from
 England and Canada



The President's Corner Steve Baldridge

Greetings Members!

We lost a good friend recently. Our Secretary and Treasurer, Linda Snyder, passed away March 19th from the results of a massive stroke. Her death came as a great shock to everyone who knew and loved her. She will be greatly missed.

I'm not sure when Linda joined the Utah Philatelic Society, but she was elected to the club's board in December 2015, and as Secretary/Treasurer the following year when Joe Ferguson began his term as president.

I believe I can say, without argument, that she was the best Secretary/Treasurer that this club has had in the 20 years I have been a member.

Her record keeping was meticulous, her diligence in keeping everything up-to-date was unparalleled.

She is the one who started (or resumed) the practice of keeping minutes for club meetings, even taking notes on the presentations that were offered. She also handled the circuits, a very important job in itself and took charge of the luncheons at our club stamp shows.

(Continued next page)

The Presidents Message continued....

Her greetings, with a warm smile, as club members entered the room seemed to be an integral part of the meeting. She even provided the chocolates we got to munch on during meetings.

I've served in various capacities in this club's administration, and there were times when I needed another perspective on an issue that I was vexed on. So, I'd call Linda from time to time, and she was always happy to chat and to offer a perspective that was so helpful. I think I will miss those chats most of all.

Linda's family will greet friends and family from 6-8 p.m. this Friday, April 8, 2022, at the Mesa Park Ward building at 1970 Viscounti Dr., Sandy, Utah, and before the services from 9:30 to 10:30 a.m. the following day.

Services will begin at 11 a.m. on Saturday, April 9, 2022, at the Mesa Park Ward Chapel. The service will be conducted by Dave Blackhurst, Linda's friend and bishop and long-time Club member.

It is my hope that the Utah Philatelic Society members will be well represented at her funeral. #

Here is the schedule of our stamp shows for the rest of this year. It should be noted that for the May show we are asking members to prepare and submit exhibits, which will be voted on by those in attendance and prizes awarded.

If you have an idea for an exhibit, now is the time to prepare it because we hope the competition will be vigorous and informative.

For future planning we have the following dates set aside for Stamp Shows for the year of 2022:

May 20-21, 2022 October 7-8, 2022

Saying Good-Bye to our Cherished Friend

Dedicated to her position in the Club as Secretary/ Treasurer, Linda Snyder characteristically finished and emailed the minutes of the club's last meeting that she attended in February with her usual efficiency and then went about her business.

With no warning on March 9, Linda suffered a massive stroke. She was taken to the hospital for several days, but she exhibited no signs of a possible recovery. Linda passed away at home surrounded by family on March 19, 2022. Her funeral will be Saturday April 9, 2022 @ 11 am. At the LDS Mesa Park Ward chapel, location is 1970 Viscounti Dr., Sandy, UT. (near 8200 South and Highland Drive.)





Linda Marousek Snyder 1940 - 2022

There are only positive words that can describe the character and personality of Linda.
Friendly. Dedicated. Pleasant. Happy. Busy.
Volunteer. Service oriented. Nurse. Volunteer.
Stamp Collector. Efficient. Energetic, and more.
Mother of 6, Grandmother of 20, and
Great-Grandmother of seven.
Linda will be sorely missed by her Family,
Friends and Associates.
For full obituary go to DIGNITY MEMORIAL, or
Google her name.

Queen Elizabeth II, Stamp Collector

The Queen not only has her face on hundreds of British stamps, but her Royal Stamp Collection is said to be worth a staggering £100million.



The Queen is very proud of her collection and loves to show it off to visitors. Unlike the rest of us, the monarchy has a person who looks after her collection.

Most recently the last three keepers of the Royal Philatelic Collection have been John Marriott 1969–1995, Charles Wyndham Goodwyn 1995–2002, and Michael Sefi from 2003 to 2018.

Sefi directed the preparations of "The Queen's Own, a Royal Collection" exhibit at the U.S. National Postal Museum in Washington, D.C. which was held in 2004. To assist Sefi, he had the help of Surésh Dhargalkar, an architect and conservation specialist.



Queen Elizabeth at a young age looking over her stamp collection. #

Flower Stamps from Canada



CANADA Nelumbo Nucifera



CANADA Jardins Gardens

Botanical English Stamps with Queen



National Nature Week, May 18-25, 1963









England – Botanical, a set of 4

English Botanicals with Queen Silhouette



ENGLISH Jersey with Queen silhouette



ENGLAND Elizabeth of Glamis



KEBLE MARTIN 1877-1969

HARRISON